Michigan Business Brokers Association - West

Minutes from November 10, 2014
Meeting called to order by, Allan Reider at 11:10 AM
Present – Jon Siebers, Allan Reider, Larry Baumgart, Bob Fuehr, Don VanderZwaag, Dan Butler, 
Absent:  Mark Andresky, Kenny Leonard
The September meeting minutes were not available and their approval were tabled until December meeting.

Treasurer’s report – Bank balance reconciled at $6,425.06.
The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.
The budget was discussed and approved for 2015 with Total Income budgeted at $8,150 and Total Expenses at $7,150 producing a surplus of $1,000. The expected ending cash balance is $6,192 at year end.

Membership report –  Currently have 40 members. 

Education report – 
The Board reviewed the current educational schedule.
The education committee has met and is working on some ideas.
· December meeting will be Jeff Matzen from Grow Michigan. Grow Michigan operates the Michigan Strategic Fund’s Operating Company Initiative (“OCI”). The OCI is designed to stimulate private sector risk capital investments to support growth, acquisition and succession of small businesses in Michigan.
· January will be Larry Baumgart from Advanced Business Appraisers discussing Bus. Appraisal issues.

· Future programs will include annual tax update possibly in February and an environmental update by Tom Stolz possibly in March.

Allan has sent out Google Analytics. 
At the State Board meeting in October, Wendell Brandt passed out a plan to consolidate the two chapters into one larger organization and to change the web site to a lower cost option. There was discussion on the consolidation, but there wasn’t any observed benefit for the West Chapter. Discussion will continue at the December meeting.
A slate of candidates for next year was arrived at: Mark Andresky as President, Allan Reider as Vice President, Bob Fuehr as Treasurer, Larry Baumgart as Secretary, Jon Siebers as member at large, Don VanderZwaag as member at large, Kenny Leonard as member at large, and Jim Jilek as member at large.
Meeting adjourned at 11:59 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Baumgart, Secretary
